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Weekly Newsletter

W.B. 28.6.21
This week:

As part of Maths children in Reception have learnt to share amounts into equal groups. They had lots of fun counting the amounts in each group and ensuring they all had the same quantities so they were equal! The children have also been busy ordering numbers to 20 by cutting and sticking numbered spaceman into the correct spaces. They then worked hard to order non-consecutive numbers forwards and backwards. They were encouraged to use language such as smaller and larger when giving reasoning to their answers. 
. 

Can your child order the following numbers from smallest to largest and then from largest to smallest?
12, 7, 15, 4
In English this week children in Reception have completed a range of activities as part of their transition week. The children began with focusing on ‘All about me’ where we had discussions about personal information, likes and dislikes. They wrote key information about themselves such as their name, favourite colour and a word to describe themselves. We then moved onto looking at an image of an exciting park and wrote simple sentences about what you could do there and how you would feel if you were at the adventurous park. The children loved sharing their own experiences about going to the park with their friends! Reception children have also focused on the story ‘Oi Frog!’ whereby they looked at rhyming. They had to match the rhyming words up from the story for example, the frog sat on a log and the gorilla sat on a pillar. At the end of the week, we introduced the fairy tale story Little Red Riding Hood. We read the story and came up with some fantastic actions to help us remember what happens. Finally, we looked at the main characters in the story: Little Red Riding Hood, The Wolf and Granny. The children generated some of their own adjectives to describe the characters. We will be using these amazing ideas when we begin to write about Little Red Riding Hood in September!
The children’s topic this half term is ‘Land Ahoy’. The children have been focusing on Music this week. Within Music we have focused on learning the beat, we learnt a chant and tapped our knees to keep the beat going throughout the song. From this the children split into groups and walked around the room pretending to be trains stamping their feet to the beat. We then moved on to identifying musical rests in a song. This is where we pause when we sing. To help identify the rests, the children played a game along with singing the song ‘naughty kitty cat’. When they came to a musical rest they would put their arms in the air and keep them up until they got to the next musical rest where they would then put their arms down, this continued throughout the song.  Finally, the children learnt a song with more complex lyrics, repeated phrases and tunes. Again, the children learnt a game to go with the song ‘Apple Tree’, a pair of children create an arch with their arms for the rest of the children to travel through. When they get to the end of the song they gently trap the child in the middle of them with their arms. The child then chooses a partner to create another arch in the circle to trap other children.  




Attendance for FS2:


Class 1: 97.9%
Class 2: 99.5%

Thank you
Miss Brown and Miss Brook 

